
 
 
03 SEPTEMBER 2024 
 
MEC FOR PUBLIC WORKS, ROADS AND INFRASTRUCTURE ASSESS 
PROGRESS AT THE CONSTRUCTION SITE OF THE BOTSHABELO LIBRARY 
 
The Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle today welcomed the 
MEC for Public Works, Roads and Infrastructure, Ernest Rachoene and the Waterberg 
District Executive Mayor Cllr Jack Maeko for a site visit to the construction site of the 
Botshabelo Library in Botshabelo village. 
 
The Mayor said that even though there were a few challenges that led to the delay of 
the completion of the project within the stipulated timeframe, the intervention by the 
MEC is an important gesture which will ensure that the project is completed. Mokgetle 
further said that he is satisfied with the progress that has been made so far.  
 
The MEC said that government is determined to root out the so called Construction 
Mafias at construction sites where service delivery projects are being implemented.  
 
The Botshabelo Community Library is being implemented by the department of public 
works, on behalf of the Department of Sport, Arts and Culture.  
 
The MEC encouraged all leaders in communities to join hands with government where 
service deliver infrastructure projects are being implemented. 
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